
 

Headteacher’s Notes 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
In my three years at Robins Lane, scheduling the date for Sports Day has always guaranteed blazing sunshine! This year, 
despite weeks of hot weather, the forecast was mixed to say the least. After much debate, we decided to be brave and go 
ahead with our plan. I’m glad we made this decision as the rain shower was short lived, grey clouds shifted and the sun shone! 
Thank you to all our families who attended (I hope you enjoyed a coffee and a fabulous cake!) to support the children. It was an 
inspiring day and I saw true displays of excellence and so many children positively striving to succeed. Thank you to all the 
parents who braved the adults’ races – you were brilliant and the children absolutely loved it – a proper community sports day. 
Thank you to Mr Lownsbrough for organising the event and to all the staff for keeping our children safe and happy out on the 
field. 
 
This week, in our Tuesday inspiration assembly, continuing our sporty week, I shared the inspirational life story of Marcus 
Rashford. The children were very familiar with Marcus Rashford, England and Premiership footballer, but weren’t so 
knowledgeable about Marcus’s upbringing and the challenges his mum faced. They heard about the sacrifices that Marcus’s 
mum had to make to keep her children warm and how much he remembered of this daily struggle. The children learnt of 
Marcus’s high-profile campaign to ensure that children should never be hungry and cold. His inspiring work has impacted on 
many families and our children, no matter where their football allegiances lie, were very impressed. 
 
Also featuring on our busy Tuesday, Year 4 had a fantastic trip to Quarry Bank Mill. The children showed great curiosity as they 
learned about how the cotton mill used to operate and what life was like for the children who worked there in the past. They 
also enjoyed taking part in a bug hunt and exploring the natural environment around the River Bollin. It was a wonderful day 
of hands-on learning, and we are very proud of how well the children represented our school. They were exceptionally well 
behaved throughout the day. Thank you to Mr Rogers and our staff and volunteers for making this a safe, happy outing. 
 
Today, Mr Rogers was off on his travels again! On this occasion, Year 1 children, staff and volunteers have ventured out on an 
exciting trip to Tatton Park for the 'Field to Fork' workshop. The children learned all about how our food travels from the fields 
to our plates, gaining a real understanding of where the food on their plates comes from. Their behaviour was fantastic 
throughout the day, and they were a real credit to the school. It was a memorable experience for everyone! 
 
Earlier today, I heard Coach Lownsbrough giving his team talk as final preparation for our footballers’ weekend event. The 
Sutton Shield competition will be held as part of the celebrations on Sutton Park tomorrow. We have a brilliant team who 
understand the importance of fair play and respect whilst also being determined to succeed. Good luck to the boys and girls 
who are competing and thank you to Mr Lownsbrough for his support, time and guidance. Our PTFA will also be at Sutton 
Park tomorrow selling refreshments to raise funds for school. 
 
Have a chilled-out weekend, tune into Glastonbury and enjoy the amazing, eclectic mix of music. We look forward to seeing 
everyone back in school on Monday. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
Mrs Tomkow

27th June 2025  



 

 
            

 

Attendance 
This week’s class attendance is: 
Reception – 92.3% 
Year 1 – 98.6% 
Year 2 – 85.7% 
Year 3 – 91.3% 
Year 4 – 93% 
Year 5 – 95% 
Year 6 – 96.9% 
 
 
 

    Jigsaw Award Scroll Winners 
This week’s certificates were for: 
 

‘Understand and respect the changes that they see 
in other people’  

 

The winners are: 
Nursery – Negan D 
Reception – Ellie S 
Year 1 – River G  
Year 2 – Peyton Q 
Year 3 – Ella H  
Year 4 – Reyan J  
Year 5 – Yesandi W 
Year 6 – Ada L 
 

Well done for making our school a better place! 
 
 
        

                    Timetable Rockstars/Numbots 
 

  This week’s stars are: 
 

 
 

 

 

    

         Class Dojos  
          This week’s winners are: 

 

       WINGS Award 
 This week’s winners are: 

 

 

 

 
         

 
                           Spelling Shed Award 

     This week’s stars are: 

 

 

 

 
 

 

   Happy Lunchtime Award 
 This week’s winners are: 

 

 

 

 

Suggestion Box 
If there’s anything you’d like us to know, or you have 
any ideas on how we can improve, please let us know 
in the box below. 

 
 

Reception  Mollie S 
Year 1 Yaman T  
Year 2 Oscar R 
Year 3 Edna B  
Year 4 Joel B  
Year 5 Nathaniel N 
Year 6 David B  

Nursery  Isaac W 
Reception Sadie Mc 
Year 1 Matilda B  
Year 2 Louie H  
Year 3 Emily C 
Year 4 Zachary M  
Year 5 Lily-Mae G  
Year 6 Oliver S 

Nursery Evie B  
Reception Albert A 
Year 1 Harrison B 
Year 2 Hassan B  
Year 3 Edna B 
Year 4 Joel B  
Year 5 Reinhard O  
Year 6 Jacob B-M 

Year 1 George M-W 
Year 2 Bobby Mc 
Year 3 Mathukrishna K  
Year 4 Reyan J  
Year 5 Bella S 
Year 6 O’Shiana B 

Macie P  Harvey J 
Kaitlyn B  Luke H  
Isaac C Alice-Mai D 

Bluebelle W Dean H 

 

This week’s 100% Attendance Hero is: 
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